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Application: 4/25/2097/0F1 
Name: Amber Patrick 
Address: Association for Industrial Archaeology, Ironbridge Gorge Museum,, Coalbrookdale 
Email: planning@industrial-archaeology.org 
Comments: 
The Association for Industrial Archaeology notes that this application is for the full refurbishment of this vacant 
industrial building, the only remaining mill building on the site, to offices, and changes include new windows and 
doors as well as ancillary external works to service the building. The building is not listed and so falls to be 
considered as a Non-Designated Heritage Asset, so it is pleasing to note that it is to be reused. The building which is 
now in a derelict condition is all that remains of this once extensive and important site, all the other buildings having 
been demolished. The proposals should ensure its survival, and although the present open interior spaces will be 
changed, this should not be a problem. 
 
Therefore the Association supports this application. It would recommend that there is adequate recording of the 
building at an appropriate level and that there is information on the whole site available as an information board or 
plaque so that its history and importance is appreciated. 
 
Amber Patrick, 
Planning Casework Officer, 
Association for Industrial Archaeology 
Summary of response: Support 
 


